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Letter from Council Member Fimbres 
Dear Friends: 
 

Memorial Day means a lot to me as a 
27 ½ year retired Army veteran.  
 

As your Council Member for Ward 5, I 
continue my work to instill the values 
of patriotism in young people and for 
them to remember those who served 
this nation in the military. I work to ensure the City works with our Veterans 
groups and that we will have an in-person, Veteran’s Day Parade this year 
and I am proud to take part in this parade, prior to the pandemic. 
 

For the past thirteen years, during Memorial Day and Veteran's Day, a con-
tingent of elected officials, groups and organizations join me in going out to 
the Southern Arizona V.A. Hospital to present thank you cards to veterans at 
the hospital or getting treatment and the VA hospital staff for their work. 
More than three dozen schools across Tucson and Pima County, as well as 
groups and organizations, have volunteered to make thank you cards for our 
veterans.      
 
To remember the 396 Tucsonans of the Greatest Generation, who volun-
teered to serve our country during World War II and made the ultimate sac-
rifice, I worked to ensure the completion of the World War II Memorial that 
is located in Armory Park.   This was the idea of the late Gilbert Quintanilla, 
who had served our country and saw our community had no memorial to 
those Tucsonans who served and died in World War II.   I want to thank my 
colleagues on the Council for their support and vote to move the Memorial, 
as well as their support and votes for the City’s Veterans Parade and for pro-
grams the city offers to help veterans in Tucson. 
 

Thank you to the families of those who served our nation in the military. To 
all those who served and made the ultimate sacrifice, God bless you and you 
are not forgotten.  Here is the Veteran’s Prayer:  

IN THIS EDITION 
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“Dear Lord, we honor our veterans, worthy men and women who gave their best when they were called upon 
to serve and protect their country. We pray that you will bless them, Lord, for their unselfish service in the con-
tinual struggle to preserve our freedoms, our safety, and our country’s heritage, for all of us. Bless them abun-
dantly for the hardships they faced, for the sacrifices they made for their many different contributions to Amer-
ica’s victories over tyranny and oppression. We respect them, we thank them, we honor them, we are proud of 
them, and we pray that you will watch over these special people and bless them with peace and happiness. In 
Jesus’ name we pray; Amen. Let us remember all of the veterans that sacrificed so much to keep our country 
safe. God bless all of our troops and may He watch over them forever.”  
 

Thank You.  
 
 
 
 
 

Richard Fimbres 

Your Ward 5 Councilmember 
 
GUNNY BARRERAS PARK REOPENING: City of Tucson Mayor Re-
gina Romero, Ward 5 Council Member Richard Fimbres, Tucson 
Water's "Storm 2 Shade," and Tucson Parks and Recreation are 
pleased to announce the grand reopening of CSM Martin R. 
"Gunny" Barreras Memorial Park, located at 5890 S. Campbell 
Ave., Saturday, June 3, 10 a.m.  This park  was developed and 
renovated to provide beautiful, safe, and enjoyable outdoor 
spaces for the community.  
 

This park features a variety of new amenities, including a new 
playground with shade, a new ramada, and a splash pad. The 
renovation of the existing track surface, the addition of a new walking path, and the renovation of the irrigation 
system ensure that the park is in excellent condition for all outdoor activities.  
 
The project was primarily funded by a $7.04 million budget allocated from the 2018 voter-approved general 
obligation bond dollars. In addition, the park is a recipient of a $500,000 Arizona State Parks American Rescue 
Plan Act Grant, $150,000 of American Rescue Plan Federal funding for fitness equipment, and $220,282 from 
Tucson Water's award-winning "Storm 2 Shade" Green Infrastructure funding.   
 

We are thrilled to open the CSM Martin R. "Gunny" Barreras Memorial Park to the public once again. I want to 
thank all the neighbors, Sunnyside High School, the Sunnyside School District, and the stakeholders who took 
part in this process. This park is a tribute to CSM Martin R. "Gunny" Barreras' legacy and will provide a safe and 
enjoyable space for residents, and the community, to gather and engage in all of the outdoor activities and en-
joy all the wonderful amenities the park will have to offer. 
 

The City of Tucson is proud to re-dedicate this park to the memory of CSM Martin R. "Gunny" Barreras, a true 
hero who served his country and community with distinction.  
 
The grand opening ceremony will take place on Saturday, June 3, from 10-11:30 a.m., and will feature speeches 
from City officials, special guests, and members of the community. Attendees will also enjoy food and drinks 
and have the opportunity to explore the new amenities and enjoy the park's facilities. Tucson Parks and Recre-
ation’s “Ready, Set, Rec!” mobile recreation van will be there with lots of fun and games for the whole family.   
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CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES: The month of May marks the graduations from various educational institu-
tions, as well as vocational training courses in Tucson and across Pima County.   
 
I want to congratulate all the students for their academic and vocational degrees and certifications for their 
work.  
 
I also want to congratulate the families of the students for their support of the students as well.  Education is 
the key to success! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LOVE OF READING CHALLENGE MET!:  Lupita Robles, from my office, went to Southside Community School and 
read a book to the 4th Grade Class of Ms. Elsa Ayon.   Lupita encouraged Ms. Ayon’s class to read further and 
that they did, and then some!  Lupita went back and presented the class with Certificates of Appreciation and 
Ward 5 Medallions of Hope.  Congratulations to: 
 

Amayrani Sanchez, Andrei Miranda, Zaray Torres, Gael Garcia, Gabriel Arriero, Jazlyn Alvarez, Aniya Austin, Ari-
el Carrisoza, Lee Garcia, Dianelys Morales, Yalexany Cruz, Damian Dominguez, Danney Heguerrty, Randy Rodri-
guez, Nevaeh Marchetta, Zaida Leon, Benjamin Lugo, Layla Acuña, Iker Orantes, Camila Salazar, Itzayana Ma-
zon, Joshua Verdugo, Liam Valenzuela, Cesar Chavez, Joaquin Lopez, Ramces Rios, Isabel Nolasco and Aylin 
Torres. 
 

The certificate read:  On behalf of the Ward 5 Council Office, it is with honor that we recognize you for your 
successful completion of the “Love of Reading” Challenge. Your commitment to reading and the enthusiasm 
you have demonstrated are outstanding! We are so incredibly proud of you and what you have accomplished! 
Remember with reading you can set your goals high and be whatever you want to be. Congratulations and con-
tinue to reach for the stars! 
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UTTERBACK BLOCK PARTY: On Saturday May 13, Utterback School held their second annual Block Party, with 
neighbors coming to the school, for entertainment, fun and getting information on services offered by the 
city.  Congratulations to Utterback on this successful event.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNNYSIDE BIKE RODEO: On Sunday May 14, the Sunnyside Unified School District held their second annual Bike 
Rodeo, with a ride from Apollo Middle School to the Peace Garden in Manuel Herrera Park.  Good times and 
great bike rides were had by all who took part. 
 
MILES NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE: The Miles Neighborhood Association held their annual neighborhood party on 
Wednesday, May 17, at Miles Community School.  Miles has done a lot of work since their reactivation and con-
gratulations to their success. 
 
FAIRGROUNDS NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE: On Saturday, May 20, the Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association held 
their annual Water Party for the neighborhood children, celebrating the end of the school year at La Mariposa 
Park.  Education is the key to success and Fairgrounds celebrated the success of another school year. 
 
THIRD ANNUAL DCOP APOLLO CAR SHOW:  On Saturday, May 20, the third annual Apollo School DCOP Show 
took place at Apollo Middle School in Ward 5.  This car show is a benefit for students who attend Apollo, raising 
funds and gathering school supplies for the students for the next school year.  Congratulations to the winners of 
the Car Show, SUSD, Apollo Middle School and the organizers for a great event. 
 
NEW MEDICAL BUILDING GROUNDBREAKING AT JTED:  May 4 was the groundbreaking for the Mel and Enid 
Zuckerman Medical Building at the JTED Center for Innovation at the Bridges in Ward 5.  Congressman Juan Cis-
comani, Pima County Supervisor Adelita Grijalva, Mayor Regina Romero, as well as U of A President Bobby Rob-
bins, and a host of other dignitaries and others from the public and private sector.  It is the next step for JTED 
and Superintendent Kathy Prather in building this educational institution for Ward 5 and the south side. 
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FIESTA FOTOGRAFIA: Congratulations to all the Students from the University of Arizona’s Public and Applied 
Humanities Department, stakeholders, groups and organizations, who were in partnership with the Sunnyside 
Foundation for the Fiesta Fotografia event at the El Pueblo Center, Sunday May 7, which helped showcase the 
El Pueblo  Neighborhood Center, its activities and helping the community. 
 

TPD MEMORIAL: the Tucson Police Depart-
ment held their Fallen Officer Memorial for 
those who paid the ultimate sacrifice in the 
line of duty:  Officer William Elliott (End of 
Watch (EOW) 7/2/1892, Officer William 
Katzenstein EOW 7/26/1902, Officer Robert 
Cummins EOW 9/7/1936, Officer Barry 
Headricks EOW 10/28/1974, Officer James 

Smith EOW 10/28/1980, Officer Jeffrey Ross EOW 2/18/82, Officer Patrick Hardesty EOW 
5/26/2003 and Officer Erik Hite EOW 6/2/2008. My colleagues on the Council, Mayor 
Regina Romero and Council Members Nikki Lee and Kevin Dahl were also present for the 
Memorial to honor and remember the fallen as well as to thank those who serve and served our community 
with TPD. 
 
 

HIGH-EFFICIENCY CLOTHES WASHER AND TOILET REBATES AVAILABLE: Tucson Water customers can apply to 
get rebates when purchasing and installing qualifying high-efficiency toilets and/or clothes washers. Single-
family rebates are $100 for the purchase of a qualifying high-efficiency clothes washer or replacing your old 
front-loading machine with a new front-loading machine.  

Get a $200 rebate if replacing your old top-loading machine with a new front-loading machine. Residential, 
multi-family, and commercial customers can also get a $100 rebate when buying Premium High-Efficiency 
toilets. Qualifying low-income customers can purchase a discounted high-efficiency clothes washer for 
$200.  For more information, call (520) 791-3242 . 

 

 

The Ward 5 Council Office is also a drop off site. 
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SUMMER POOL SCHEDULE: Tucson Parks and Recreation will offer swim lessons, competitive swim team, and syn-
chronized swim team this summer. Swim lessons will be $15 per two-week session, meeting four days per week. 
StarBabies classes are available for ages 6 months to 2 years old, and Starfish Swim School is available for ages 3-
12 years old.  To register or for more information, call (520) 791-4877 or online at: https://www.tucsonaz.gov/
parks/pools-and-splash-pads. 
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JUNETEENTH AT QUINCIE DOUGLAS:  The Quincie Douglas 
Neighborhood Center will be holding their Juneteenth 
Event, Friday, June 16, 10 am to noon, at the Center, locat-
ed at 1575 East 36th St.   
 
The Quincie Douglas Neighborhood Center’s event will 
have the following entertainment: to have the following 
entertainment:  Doreen Davis who is the daughter of Ms. 
Quincie Douglas their namesake. She is going to speak of 
her mother's history and legacy.  Donna Liggins is going to 
speak of her Tucson History.   Barbea Williams is going to 
perform.    
 
Dr. Michael Eng is going to do a presentation on the Buffalo 
Soldiers.  For more information, please call (520) 791-
2507.  For more information on other activities, go online 
to tucsonjune19.org. 
 
WORLD REFUGEE DAY: 2023 Tucson World Refugee Day (WRD) Celebration will take place Saturday, June 17 from 
10:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m. at Pima Community College Downtown Campus,  1255 N. Stone Ave.  World Refugee Day 
(WRD) is an international day designated by the United Nations to honor refugees around the globe. It celebrates 
the strength and courage of people who have been forced to flee their home country.  Come celebrate the resili-
ence of our fellow Tucsonans with refugee status. 
 
HOW TO REPORT TRANSPORTATION CONCERNS AFTER STORMS: Did the recent storms cause any damage to 
City property that needs to be fixed? Is there a pothole you'd like to see filled? Is a street sign missing? Is a tree 
limb hanging too close over a roadway or sidewalk? You can report these issues to the City of Tucson's Depart-
ment of Transportation and Mobility, (520) 791-3154, or email the exact location toTDOTConcerns@tucsonaz.gov. 
 

HOMELESS ENCAMPMENT PROTOCOL & REPORTING TOOL:  The Homeless Encampment Protocol is initiated 
when a homeless camp, located on City property or private property, poses a threat to public safety, causes a ma-
jor criminal or health concern, or when there is camping in any City park after hours.    
 
The encampment online reporting tool will allow our community to help the City identify encampment locations 
and assess the level of response needed, including outreach, clean-up, and enforcement.    To report an encamp-
ment online, go to:  https://reportencampments.tucsonaz.gov/, or call the Resource Hotline (520) 791-2540. 
 
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MEETINGS:  Neighborhoods in Ward 5 are meeting again in person.   Ward 5 has 
many neighborhood associations and with the pandemic, some stopped meeting or had virtual meetings.   For 
more information on neighborhood meetings, please call the Ward 5 Council Office, (520) 791-4231. 
 

PROPOSITION 411 UPDATE: At the Mayor and Council Meeting, an update on Proposition 411, the Road Repair 
and Complete Streets Plan approved by voters.   Work has begun on road projects listed under the proposition, 
which at the end of its 10 year run, all neighborhood streets will be worked on.  In this first year, in Ward 5, 
streets in Julia Keen, Rodeo Addition, South Park Cherry Avenue area, as well as Bilby - Campbell to 12th Ave-
nue.  More information in future newsletter and for more information, go online to: https://
tucsondelivers.tucsonaz.gov/pages/better-streets-safe-streets. 
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CINCO DE MAYO: Cinco de Mayo is the holiday held on May 5, commemorating the Mexican Army’s victory over 
French Forces at the Battle of Puebla on May 5, 1862, under the leadership of General Ignacio Zaragoza Seguin.  In 
the U.S., Cinco de Mayo has taken on significance beyond that in Mexico and the date is best recognized in the 
United States as a date to celebrate our culture and experiences of Americans of Mexican ancestry. 
 

Latinos have had a profound and positive influence on our country through their commitment to family, faith, 
hard work and service.  They have enhanced and shaped our national character with centuries old traditions that 
reflect the multiethnic and multicultural customs of their community.  Through the years, Latin Americans have 
played an integral role in our Nation’s success in science, the arts, business, military service, government, and eve-
ry other field of endeavor and their talent, creativity, and achievement continue to energize our national life.  In 
Tucson and Pima County, Latinos have sent a strong message by turning out to vote and leading the state in the 
number of Latinos that have been elected to governing bodies. In a recent article in “Inside Tucson Business,” en-
titled “Hispanics a Key to Tucson’s Rebound,” it discussed the importance of buying power of the Latino Commu-
nity in Tucson, Pima County and throughout Arizona. 
 

It noted, “the Latino impact on the local and national economy and that their purchasing power represents $8 
billion per year in Pima County, a number that is expected to increase by 88% in the next decade.” By 2024, Lati-
nos are estimated to spend $14 billion in the Tucson economy, equating to 28 percent of the total market spend-
ing.  Hispanics are the largest group that has earned the Medal of Honor and have a wall dedicated with their 
names and how they earned their accommodations at the Pentagon.  Sixty-one men of Hispanic heritage have 
been awarded the Medal of Honor, the most of all groups. 
 

Of the Sixty-one Medals of Honor presented to Hispanics, two were presented to members of the United States 
Navy, thirteen to members of the United States Marine Corps and forty-six to members of the United States Ar-
my. Forty-two Medals of Honor were presented posthumously.  The United States is a melting pot of a country 
made of and made for immigrants. But the Latinos have been in this area for thousands of years. And to say our 
culture has little impact on our community would be a major understatement.   I have worked to give the Latino 
community more economic opportunities by getting new businesses opened and current businesses to expand, 
resulting in more than 20,000 jobs since taking office as your Ward 5 Council Member.  
 

Latinos also represent the fastest growing segment of the American electorate and served in many offices, includ-
ing:   Raul Castro, Arizona’s first Latino Governor; Ed Pastor, Arizona’s first Latino Congressman and today there 
are three Latinos in Congress representing Arizona: Raul Grijalva, Ruben Gallego and Juan Ciscomani; Victor 
Soltero, Ramon Valadez, the late Olivia Cajero Bedford and Rosanna Gabaldon, who served or are serving in the 
Arizona Senate; Alma Hernandez Consuelo Hernandez, Andres Cano, Daniel Hernandez and Tom Prezelski, who 
served or are serving in the Arizona House; Dan Eckstrom, Ramon Valadez, the late Richard Elias and Adelita Gri-
jalva who served or are serving on the Pima County Board of Supervisors; F. Ann Rodriguez as Pima County Re-
corder, Jennifer Eckstrom, Bob Teso and Paul Diaz who served or are serving as Mayor of South Tucson; Marco 
Lopez served as Mayor of Nogales and Tucson, with its first Latina Mayor in its 144 year history, Regina Romero, 
as well as Lane Santa Cruz, as the Ward 1 Council Member, along with myself, serving Ward 5 as your Council 
Member.  
 

Tucson is the only city to adopt a holiday honoring the work and legacy of Cesar Chavez and has had Dolores 
Huerta at Tucson’s Cesar Chavez Holidays and celebrations. As we reflect on the Latino contributions in this great 
country, let us not lose sight of where we, as Americans, Arizonans, Tucsonans need to go forward.  
 

We must continue to work together to solve the challenges of today, so our community and our children will have 
a better tomorrow. 
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DOUBLE “R” PROMOTIONS:  Tucsonan Ronnie Reyna and Double “R” Promotions have done many things for vari-
ous community events, educational, sports and otherwise across Tucson and Pima County.  Reyna also serves on 
the City of Tucson Small Minority and Women Owned Business Commission for Ward 5.  For more information, 
please call (520) 322-0370.   
 
CONGRATULATIONS HEART STAR GRADUATES:  TUSD recently held a graduation ceremony for houseless stu-
dents in their HEART Program.  With the challenges they face in their young lives, thanks to the HEART Program, 
they were able to graduate.  I want to thank Ward 2 Council Member Paul Cunningham, a teacher, who updated 
me on the program and for which I was able to give the 30 graduates, Ward 5 Medallions of Hope.  Education is 
the key to success and these young people are the key to our future.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                                                            MAY 2023 LIBRARY 

WARD 5 NEWSLETTER                                                                                                                                                                        PAGE 10 

IMPORTANT CONTACTS 
 
Emergency Tucson Police and Tucson Fire Departments 
DIAL 911 
 

Permits  Planning and Development Services Department  
(520) 791-5550, pdsdinquiries@tucsonaz.gov. 
 

Housing Assistance  Community Services Department  
(520) 791-4739, hcdadmin@tucsonaz.gov. 
 

Code Enforcement  
(520) 791-5843  
 

Homeless Encampment Protocol & Reporting Tool 
(520) 791-2540,  Reporting Tool website: 
https://reportencampments.tucsonaz.gov/    
 

TPD Red Tag Unit  
(520) 837-7318, redtag@tucsonaz.gov.  
 

Graffiti Removal  
(520) 792-CITY (2489), graffiti@tucsonaz.gov 
 

TPD Non-Emergency  
(520) 791-4444  
 

Trash Pick Up & Environmental Services  
(520) 791-3171, eshelp@tucsonaz.gov.  
 

DTM Street Maintenance  
(520) 791-3154, Email: tdotconcerns@tucsonaz.gov  
 

Tucson Water  
Billing (520) 791-3242, Public Information (520) 791-4331, 
TW_web1@tucsonaz.gov  
 

Park Tucson  
(520) 791-5071  
 

Pima Animal Care Center 
(520) 724-5900  

 
UA Neighborhood Hotline  
(520) 282-3649 

STAY INFORMED!  

Check out our other  

information outlets 

 

 

 

https://
www.tucsonaz.gov/
ward-5 

 
WARD 5 OFFICE  
4300 S. Park Ave. 

Tucson, Arizona 85714  

Phone: (520) 791-4231  

Fax: (520) 791-3188  

Ward5@tucsonaz.gov  

WARD 5 STAFF 

Mark Kerr 
Chief of Staff 

Lupita Robles 
Council Aide 

Mary Kuchar 
Executive Assistant 

Robbin Brown  
Staff Assistant 

 

To unsubscribe from this news-
letter, please send an email to:            

                                   
Ward5@tucsonaz.gov and in-
clude the  word “unsubscribe” in 
subject line 

 

mailto:TW_web1@tucsonaz.gov
https://www.facebook.com/fimbresfortucson

